REMARKS TO THE 2011 ANNUAL CONVENTION OF
THE DEPARTMENT OF ALASKA, AMERICAN LEGION
                     KODIAK, AK,          2011, 4, 21

Dear National Commander Foster, National President Ashworth, Department Commander Jocobi, NEC Mr. Pisa, distinguished guest, ladies and gentlemen:
Good morning. Thank you for inviting me to attend this 2011 departmental convention. This is my first time visiting Kodiak, but before this, I had the honor to attend other four conventions in other Alaskan cities; they are just as beautiful—and cold, to a tropical zone person like me. You see, I am from Taiwan. We are in the warm or even hot zone. We don’t usually see snow, let alone glacier. Many of friends here have experiences visiting Taiwan. I hope you enjoyed that once called Formosa Island, as mush as I like this dream land of many of my fellow countrymen.

Some of you may have no idea where Taiwan is, or you may not be sure if Taiwan is a part of China. Well, I will stay here for a few more days, and I will be more than willing to answer all questions you may be interested in my country, the Republic of China in Taiwan. So whenever you bump into me, please just feel free to bring up your question.—or curiosity

I bring to you all the warmest greetings and best wishes from my boss General Tseng Jing-ling, the Minister of my organization, the Veterans Affairs Commission. We are equal to the Federal VA of the United States.
We the veterans in Taiwan as a whole want to take this opportunity to once again express our most sincere appreciation for all the friendship and support the Alaska Department of the American Legion has given us in the past 40 years. You have consistently passed resolutions for your national conventions to adopt, and in turn urge the congress and the American federal government to continue supporting us by selling necessary defensive weapons. Last year, in your Resolution No. 2, you asked your government to encourage peaceful dialogue between the two sides of the Taiwan Strait, and help prevent military conflicts in the region. Well, I am glad to inform you that after President of my country, the Republic of China in Taiwan, starts his administration, his policy toward mainland China has brought into Taiwan tourists from the China mainland to take up the majority of all our visitors from overseas. This proves that the policy is welcomed by the people on the both sides, and I believe that is also welcomed by the United States government.  So, at this point, I also want to appeal to you to please continue the support in the years to come.

One more thing, and very importantly, I need to congratulate your Department for a very glorious page in the 97 year history of the largest world veterans service organization, the American Legion has finally focused on a superstar shining from the great and largest state of Alaska. National Commander Jimmie Foster is a leader of high caliber and charisma, and more importantly, he is a long-term friend of the veterans in Taiwan. I had the honor escorting him and his team for a few days tour in northern Taiwan. I am not sure if he enjoyed the trip, but I am very happy to see the American Legion put his photo of meeting with the president of my country, Mr. Ma Ying-jeou in the front page of the national website of the Legion. This year marks the 100th anniversary of the founding of my country, the Republic of China in Taiwan, October tenth, or we call it ‘Double-ten’, is our national day. Surely there will be big celebrations on our island of 36-thousand square kilometers the week of the national day. We welcome you to plan a trip to our island, and we guarantee you that you will find us the Chinese in Taiwan very friendly and very good hosts.
Thank you again for the invitation, and on behalf of my boss and all veterans in Taiwan, and myself, I wish you success and a wonderful 2011 departmental convention. Thank you.
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